
City of Stevenson 
Fire Department – Rob Farris, Chief 

 

(509) 427-5970  7121 E Loop Road, PO Box 371 
Stevenson, Washington 98648 

 

To: Stevenson City Council 
From: Rob Farris, Fire Chief 
RE:  Fire Department Update – December 2020 
Meeting Date: January 21st, 2021 
 
Executive Summary: 
 
Stevenson Fire/Skamania County Fire District 2 faced a challenging year in 2020.  Our volunteers pressed 
through some major changes in the way we met calls for service as a group due to COVID-19.  Our 
volunteers took these changes in stride and pressed on to provide the community with uninterrupted 
service. 
 
Below are the training hours and call numbers for 2020 (our year runs from December 1st to November 
30th) 
 
533 volunteer training hours 
 
73 total calls 
  - 43 City calls 
  - 13 District calls 
  - 17 Mutual aid calls 
 
             
Overview of Items: 
 

• COVID-19 Response: Ongoing 

• New Fire Hall: Ongoing 

• District AFG Grant: Pre-construction conference completed. Tentative Delivery of new apparatus 
has been moved out until February 2021 due to supply chain issues related to COVID-19 

 
Drills/Training/Calls: 
November Drills/Training – Unavailable 
November Calls – 6 total 
 1 – Commercial Fire Alarm 
 1 – Residential Fire Alarm 
 3 – Motor Vehicle Crash 
 1 – Mutual Aid – Structure Fire – SCFD 1 
  
Action Needed: None 


